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October 14, 2020 
 
 
 
Bernie Pavlick 
Rosebud Mining Company 
301 Market St. 
Kittanning, PA 16201 
 
Re: Approval – Brush Valley Mine Plan to Fuel Diesel Equipment in an Intake Escapeway 
 
Dear Mr. Pavlick: 
 
On March 16, 2020, Rosebud Mining submitted a request to the Bureau of Mine Safety requesting 
approval for fueling diesel equipment in an intake escapeway at the Brush Valley Mine.  
 
The TAC met via telephone with you to review the plan for the Brush Valley Mine. Subsequently, the 
TAC issued a recommendation dated May 20, 2020, to the Bureau recommending approval of the diesel 
fueling plan. Temporary approval was granted on May 27, 2020. Permanent approval was recommended 
at the TAC meeting on July 8, 2020. 
 
Based on the recommendation of the TAC and approval staff, your request for diesel fueling in the intake 
escapeway at the Brush Valley Mine is approved effective July 8, 2020. 
 
If you have any questions on this request, please contact me at either rwagner@pa.gov or at 
724.404.3154. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard A. Wagner, P.E. 
Director 
 
cc: Ron Bowersox, TAC 
 Paul Borchick, TAC 
 Ed Yount 

Richard Murphy 
James Schuessler 
Scott Hamilton 
Chas Washlack 
Gary Barkley 
Jeff Hamilton 
Art Brower 



Bureau of Mine Safety 
PO BOX 133 | New Stanton, PA  15672 | 724.404.3139 | Fax 724.925.5551 

www.dep.pa.gov 

May 27, 2020 

Bernie Pavlick 
Rosebud Mining Company 
301 Market St. 
Kittanning, PA 16201 

Re: Temporary Approval – Brush Valley Mine – Plan to Fuel Diesel Equipment in an 
Intake Escapeway 

Dear Mr. Pavlick: 

This is in response to your request dated May 26, 2020, requesting temporary approval for 
fueling diesel equipment in an intake escapeway at the Brush Valley Mine. The next 
Technical Advisory Committee on Diesel-Powered Equipment (TAC) meeting is scheduled 
for July 8, 2020, at which time the final approval for this equipment will be recommended by 
the TAC. 

The TAC met via telephone with you to review the plan for the Brush Valley Mine. 
Subsequently, the TAC issued a recommendation dated May 20, 2020, to the Bureau 
recommending approval of the diesel fueling plan. 

Temporary approval is granted for diesel fueling in the intake escapeway prior to the regular 
scheduled TAC meeting that is to be held on July 8, 2020. 

Sincerely, 

Richard A. Wagner, P.E. 
Director 

Enclosures 

cc: Ron Bowersox, TAC 
Paul Borchick, TAC 
James Schuessler 
Chas Washlack 
Art Brower 
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